Town of Chili – Drainage Committee

3235 Chili Avenue, Rochester, New York 14624 Phone: 585-889-3550 Fax: 585-889-8710

www.townofchili.org

Matthew Sinacola, Chairperson - Dr. William Dingus, Secretary - Geoffrey Wiater, Vice Chairperson - Scott Beaman - Nick Sanguedolce - David Lindsay Commissioner of Public Works/Superintendent of Highways Liaison to Town Board - Brian Ostling Deputy Commissioner of Public Works

Summary of Approved Minutes Town of Chili Drainage Committee

October 4, 2016

Matt Sinacola, Chairperson called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.

The meeting was held at the Town Highway Garage Facility at 200 Beaver Rd.

MEMBERS PRESENT:

MEMBERS ABSENT:

Matthew Sinacola, Chairperson, Dr. William Dingus, Secretary, Scott Beaman, Nicholas Sanguedolce, Brian Ostling Deputy Commissioner of Public Works, Hon. Mark L DeCory Councilman Town of Chili

Councilman Town of Chili

Geoffrey Waiter

MINUTES:

The September 6, 2016 Meeting minutes were approved with minor corrections.

GUESTS:

No Guest

OLD BUSINESS:

28 Madera Dr.: Brian stated that the DPW was now prepared to start on the drainage problems identified at this location. He indicated that he would update the committee at the next meeting, as to the progress made on the project.

Paul Rd and Archer Rd.: Brian mentioned that the revision to the intersection has been completed, and has been well received by the community at large. This revision should reduce much of the congestion that builds up during the times when T F H has services and other activities.

NEW BUSINESS:

No New Business.

MEETING PROJECT REVIEW:

44 Jetview Dr.: Matt reviewed the project with the committee; there were no changes to the engineering or drainage aspects of the project other than the addition of a 1 acre parcel to the existing site plan. The developer did not indicate specifically what this would be utilized for.

100 Beaver Rd.: Matt mentioned that the developer is building Hopper Tanks for use in manufacturing swimming pool, spa products, and solar converters. There was some discussion about the visibility of the tanks from Beaver Rd.

1210 Scottsville Rd.: Fastrac Gasoline Station and Convenience Store submitted changes to a portion of the site plan. These changes add a semi-permeable surface to the site plan to address drainage issues that arouse after an adjacent parcel was no longer available to address on site drainage.

St. Pius Church: The committee briefly discussed the new church building, Matt pointed out that there were no specific drainage issues relevant to the project.

FUTURE MEETING PROJECT REVIEW:

(No Committee review was conducted on the future application items)

ADJOURNMENT:

Meeting adjourned at 7:56 p.m.

The next meeting will be announced sometime in early 2017. Matt will email each member, and forward the scheduled dates to Dawn.

Respectfully submitted,

Dr. William E Dingus